MEMORANDUM

TO:

Carl Rees, Community Development Department 

FROM:
Scott Eaton, City Manager’s Office

DATE:
January 19, 2009
SUBJECT:
Intermodal Bus Transportation Center (ITC) Update for the Historic Preservation Commission

************************************************************************

The following is an update on the Greenville Intermodal Bus Transportation Center project’s progress with respect to the Jones Lee House; 805 Evans St.; Parcel # 012469. 
On October 6, 2008, the Greenville City Council unanimously approved authorizing City staff to begin the property acquisition process to construct the Intermodal Bus Transportation Center within the blocks bordered by Evans, Cotanche, 8th, and 9th Streets.

In August 2008, an Environmental Site Assessment completed by NFE Technologies, a subcontractor of Moser Mayer Phoenix, demonstrated the ITC would have no adverse environmental impact on the site.  However, the Federal Transit Administration requested the City complete an Environmental Assessment of the proposed site for the ITC due to the historic property located there and the large number of parcels involved in the acquisition phase.  The Environmental Assessment is a more detailed study used to determine future impacts of use on existing structures and nearby residents.  Moser Mayer Phoenix has been contracted by the City to complete the EA within approximately 60 days and is working with the State Historical Preservation Office to ensure that their concerns are fully addressed.        

The appraisal and acquisition phase of the project has not been affected by the need for the EA.  The City plans to publish and advertise a Request for Proposals for appraisers, surveyors and attorneys by the beginning of February and hopes to complete appraisals of all properties by March 27, 2009 and complete acquisition of all properties by Fall 2009.

City staff is committed to keeping all stakeholders informed of the project’s progress and to exploring all avenues to preserve the Jones Lee House.  Updates about the Jones Lee House will be conveyed to HPC as developments occur.
cc: 
Thomas M. Moton, Jr., Assistant City Manager
